
 COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 1, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, August 1, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Kirk Quasebarth, Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley, Vice President Dave Stimmel, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

-No one was absent.  

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:58 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of (both) the regular and executive meeting on 

July 18, 2017.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 80,066.92

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   None was presented this time.
VISITORS: Edwin Buswell (KIRPC), Sewer Televising and Upcoming Proposed Grant... 
The Hydromax television crew is still working.  They have been in the middle of town this week.  They are still encountering a lot of debris, sand and tree roots in some of the lines.  It will probably take at least a couple more weeks for them to complete the project.  

-Next Edwin spoke about the grant process.   Dave Stimmel brought up about the need of letters from the public supporting the sewer process.  Jerry White from OCRA also suggested that we put more down payment toward our town's matching $$ amount.  After a small discussion the Council decided...
Dave Stimmel made the motion to raise our match $$ to $200,000.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
***The next public hearing meeting for the grant will be Wednesday, August 23 @1:00 pm here at Town Hall in our upstairs conference room.

Terry Saunders, resident was next to speak.   She complained about a sign from INDOT that was put into her yard.   The sign was a warning sign about future sidewalk work that will be done.  Terry did not want the sign in the yard and she thought the Town told INDOT where to put it.  The Town had nothing to do with its placement.  Terry contacted INDOT and she had the sign removed.

PARK ISSUES...  1. President Cooley stated that there is a Park Board meeting at the park at 7:00 this evening.  2.She also said that there will be more tree trimming in the park.   3.Rosemary also said that Board President Neumann is searching for funding and info for a “splash pad.”  The first grant was denied through KIRPC.  There may be different grants out there to look at.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN MEETING NEEDED...  IDEM will be here on August 15th for a 1:00pm meeting to go over past and present findings and corrective actions.   This meeting could last for a couple of hours. 

-Sump inspections have begun again at a slow pace.  

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1. The south Market Street, east side property, the old trailer court property , the old Mosholder property will be mowed again shortly.   2. The Ray Luse property is being cleaned slowly.   

Marshal Young, Councilman Hickman and Township Advisory Board member Jacob Garling will visit the Viking Trailer Court this Thursday for a meeting with the park's owners to see if they can help with the cleaning of the park.  4. The property across from Diane Brown's house on Walnut Street may need mowed.  Marshal Young will check it out.

EAST SIDE PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    The public Annexation Hearing will be at the first part of our next council meeting on August 15th.
2018 BUDGET FIGURES... all of the budget figure calculations and inputting of  the amounts in the computer is progressing.  The visit with the DLGF representative will happen in a couple of weeks.
1.
2.

Solar Farm Easement... 1. President Cooley received a call from from the Solar Farm owner this week.

He just wanted to know how our decision process was going.   2. Superintendent Rodgers talked to the Wellhead Management people to see if there are any problems with this project.  For what little is known now the wellhead people thought it might be okay.   Tony needs detailed plans of the area before the final decision can be made. Attorney Dellinger is worried that this might NOT be okay.   3. Dow will call the owners to get more details.  The contract is supposed to be a 40 year (lease)?   VP Stimmel still would like to know what happens to the property if they go out of business.     


Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony said that after several of the downtown streetlights bulbs were 
replaced there are 2 lights that still do not work.  An electrician will be called to check out these lights.   


2. Since some of the town is experiencing cloudy / rusty water, Tony is contacting an expert filter company 
to assist us with this problem.  3. We are in the middle of a whole town WATER BOIL alert right now.  
Tony and the utility men had trouble locating where the leak was at.  It was actually at our wastewater 
treatment plant.  The broken pipe was capped for now.   In conjunction with this break another leak was 
found on Linden Street.  This one was live repaired today.  *Linden Street's water lines need repaired 
soon.   4. The utility men will be doing more weed spraying and weed eating.   5. Jake has over ½ of the 
fire hydrants painted.  5. This Thursday Tony will meet with the County Surveyor to check out options for 
the drainage for the Quasebarth and west Vanguard properties on Highway 16.   *Tony will check also 
with the County Surveyor to see when the cleaning of the Park Ditch will be. 


Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger stated that more time will be spent working with the body cameras.   


2. Deputy Lanoue car laptop needs updated.  3. Roger reported that the traffic stops 


this year are down to 33%.


Clerk Tim Brown... 1. Our payment box close to Market Street was knocked down.  It was finally 


re-built and stood back up by the best brick layer in Indiana, Gene Austin...thanks Gene.   2. Zac at the 
WW Treatment plant wanted to purchase a new incubator for the wastewater lab.  It was suggested by 
IDEM for our samples.   

President Rosemary Cooley... stated that Ron Kyburz had a talk with Rosie about how she would like 
his invoices to look.   They also talked about other issues and per Rosemary it was a good talk.   

Dave Stimmel made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday August 15, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
COUNCIL PRESIDENT: _____________________________


COUNCIL VICE PRESIDENT: _____________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER: ______________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER:_______________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER: _______________________________ 

ATTEST:__________________________


